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September 22, 2021 

Gary Slifka 
Union Milling Contractors 
P.O. Box 620490 
Littleton, CO 80162-0490 
 

 

RE:  Arkansas Valley Slag (AVS), File No. M-2021-058, Receipt of Incomplete 112c   
Application Package  

 
Mr. Slifka: 
On August 30, 2021, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) notified you 
your application was incomplete for the purpose of filing for a number of reasons. The Division 
received your response on September 17, 2021. A review of the response determined that the 
following item must be received before the Division can consider the application complete for 
the purpose of filing, and technical review can begin: 
 

Exhibit Q Proof of Mailing Notices to Board of County Commissioners 
Pursuant to Rule 6.4.17 submit proof that notice of the permit application was sent to the Board 
of County Commissioners. Pursuant to Rule 1.6.2(1)(a)(ii) proof of notice shall be in the form of 
a return receipt of a Certified mailing or a date-stamped copy of the notice acknowledging 
receipt by the appropriate local Board. 

You have submitted as proof of notice a copy of a notice letter addressed to the Lake 
County Board of County Commissioners dated August 17, 2021, but stamped by the Lake 
County Clerk and Recorders office on August 16, 2021. This does not qualify as proof the 
notice was sent to or received by the Board of County Commissioners. If you have not 
already done so, please provide the required notice of the application to the Lake County 
Board of County Commissioners. Please submit proof, pursuant to Rule 1.6.2(1)(a)(ii), the 
notice was sent to the Lake County Board of County Commissioners. 
 
The application cannot be filed until the information listed above is received and found sufficient 
to begin our review. Please submit necessary documents in order to address the above listed 
deficiency within sixty days. If, at the end of the sixty day period, the application is still 
incomplete, the Division may deny the application and terminate the application file. 
This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your 
application. Once the application is filed the Division will review the application in order to 
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determine whether it is adequate to meet the requirements of the Colorado Land Reclamation Act 
for the Extraction of Construction Materials (Act) and the associated Mineral Rules and 
Regulations of the Colorado Mined Land Reclamation Board for the Extraction of Construction 
Materials (Rules). 
If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dustin Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Phone: (303) 866-3567, ext. 8188 
dustin.czapla@state.co.us 
 
Cc: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


